Migrants sent back to Hungary from Murska Sobota Police Directorate area 

Three persons had crossed into Slovenia illegally in the area of the Murska Sobota Police Directorate arriving from Hungary on Thursday 17 September 2015. The migrants were halted at Pince motorway rest stop where a temporary border control point had been set up. There, they were rejected entry and sent back to Hungary. 
By 6:00 a.m. Friday, 18 September 2015, another four foreigners were intercepted and rejected entry into Slovenia.    

